
On Thursday, August 21st, we will be chip sealing Sandy Brook Road from Route 183 to the new 

Sandy Brook bridge. Expect delays. 

Paving of Deer Hill, Gaylord, Millbrook and Phelps Roads, and the Center Firehouse parking lot, 

has been postponed until the week of September 2nd (tentative), pending release of STEAP grant 

funds from the state. 

With our new cloud-based phone system, calls to existing Department of Public Works, 

Community & Senior Center, and Town Hall phone numbers all now go to a central Town Hall 

greeting. When you hear the greeting, please dial 300 for Public Works, or 400 for the 

Community & Senior Center. Other Town Hall extensions are referenced in the greeting. 

As a reminder, Camp Jewell will be hosting their annual fireworks display for Camp Rising Sun 

tonight. This is an annual show, visible from various points around town.  

Cordially, 

Brad 

 


